
Head Teacher’s message  

Dear Parents and Carers, 

News 
Thank you for coming over to the final newsletter of the 
year.  
Firstly, we’d like to say a massive thank you to Jason, who 
is leaving us this week and heading over to teach at one 
of our Federation Nursery Schools, Allens Croft. Jason has 
been teaching at Jakeman since January 2022 and has been wonderful! 
He’ll be greatly missed. 

With a goodbye always comes a new ‘hello’! We are lucky enough to be expanding our 
team and welcoming 4 new staff to Jakeman in   September. Welcome to Hannan and 
Khfire, who will both be in Sycamore room (3&4 year olds), Farzana who will be in Elm (2yr 
old room) and Samira who will be supporting children at lunchtimes. 
Feedback 
Having reviewed the parent survey responses, we thought it would be nice to share some of 
your lovely responses: 
‘We will miss Jakeman nursery and all the teachers.’ 
‘The nursery have been fantastic at helping my child settle into a school setting.’ 
‘My child adores all the staff and loves coming in every day and has never had anything   
negative to say since starting!’ 
‘My son loves to attend this nursery. Thank you so much for all of your support.’ 
‘I really appreciate the professionalism of the staff members, including teaching and sup-
porting staff.’ 
Fantastic nursery and staff are wonderful.’ 
‘It would be great if air-con can be installed in the classroom so that children don't need to 
skip school and can learn more consistently. Thank you.’ (We hear you! This is all linked to 
our boiler issues that have heightened this year—we are on the waiting list to have it all 
replaced by Birmingham City Council). 
If you haven’t responded yet and would like to, you can find it here:  
https://forms.office.com/e/KuLnEmZjDC 
Thank you 
Well that brings another academic year to a close! I am going into the summer holiday ab-
solutely full of gratitude. Jakeman is a place to learn, achieve and grow every single day and 
it is our whole staff team that make this a reality. Thank you. 
For those of you leaving as your child embarks on a new journey, please come back to see 
us! I wish you all a lovely summer break. Remember, making the happiest of memories 
often comes as a result of doing the things that come free in life: a little 
bit of   dedicated time, playing together and being in the great outdoors. 
Thank you parents for your continued support.  

Sam and the Jakeman team x 
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Dates for your diary                    
2024/25 
17th - Last day of provision 

18th - Graduation event at Cannon Hill Park 
10am-12noon  

(provision closed for all children) 
 

2025/26  
SEPTEMBER 
1st&2nd - Staff TRAINING DAYS (1&2 OF 5) 

3rd - Home visits for new starters 

4th - Stay and play AM 

5th - Stay and play PM 

8th - Usual provision commences (Aut 1) 

9th - Weekly ‘stay and play’ resumes (09:30) 

WB 22nd - Home Reading Link begins 

OCTOBER 
1st - Tapestry parent workshop/meeting 

WB 6th - Harvest Festival food bank dona-
tions 

8th - Staff TRAINING DAY (3 OF 5) 

WB 13th - Parent consultation meetings 

24th - Break up for half term 

WB 27th - SCHOOL HOLIDAY (1 week) 
NOVEMBER 
3rd - Back to nursery (Autumn 2) 

24th - Staff TRAINING DAY (4 OF 5) 

DECEMBER 
19th - Break up for Christmas holiday 

WB 22nd - SCHOOL HOLIDAY (2 weeks) 

JANUARY 
5th - Back to nursery (Spring 1) 
FEBRUARY 
13th - Break up for half term 

WB 16th - SCHOOL HOLIDAY (1 week) 

https://birmingham.50thingstodo.org/app/os#!/before-youre-five 
Follow the link to a menu of fun, affordable ideas for play and learning with your child 
under 5 in Birmingham. Visit the webpage above or      
download the mobile app for the full experience (it has had 
a revamp!). 

https://forms.office.com/e/KuLnEmZjDC
https://birmingham.50thingstodo.org/app/os#!/before-youre-five


Follow us on    
TWITTER 

@JakemanSchool 

Contact Us 
JAKEMAN NURSERY SCHOOL 

Jakeman Road 
 Birmingham, B12 9NX      

   0121 440 3066 
enquiry@jakeman.bham.sch.uk 

Attendance was brilliant 
in the first half of the 

summer term. It has gone 
down slightly this half 

term but our overall year 
attendance sits at 82.4%… 

in comparison to last 
year’s 79%.  

We are all working hard 
together to help children 

access as much early    
education in nursery as 

possible. 

 

 Our aspiration is to 
reach 90% attendance. 

It can be tricky to know 
when to keep your child 

off school when they 
have signs of illness.  

The NHS guidance ‘Too Ill 
For School?’ is useful to 

refer to if you are       
unsure:  

Too ill for school? 

RRSA links                    
United Nations             

Convention on the 

Attendance this year (2024/25) 

 Attendance % 

Big nursery 83.2% 

Little nursery 80.4% 

All 82.4% 

Attendance summer term 

 Attendance % 

Big nursery 85.2% 

Little nursery 80% 

All 83.4% 

‘Jakeman Local Authority 
Maintained Nursery School’ 

Follow us on        
FACEBOOK 

Follow us on        
INSTAGRAM 

Jakeman_nursery_     
school 

 
 
 
 

Recently, there has been a heightened focus on 
maths and mathematical language. Children have 
explored maps of the local area, google maps,    
explored distance and looked at different ways of 
travelling. They have considered the importance of 
walking where we can to be healthy and some have 
even started to understand the impact of clean air 
zones.  
Children have gained confidence in their early    
writing skills and beginning to form some letter-like 
shapes; some children are now confident in writing 
their full name. 
We had a large number of families from across the 
nursery attend Attwell Farm on our nursery trip in 
June -  this led to further interest in cows, and 
where milk comes from. Children had hands on  
experiences of touching the animals and             
overcoming fears of handling insects. Children    
explored books and YouTube to find out more about 
the animals at the farm.  
Some of the children's questions: 

'Where does milk come from?’ 

'What do cows eat?'  

'Where do cows live?’ 

'It's spiky!' (a child who touched   
a spider) 

'Why is it so big?' (one child  asked when touching 
an African snail) 

Over 80% of families  attended our Eid celebration 
and also families from stay and play and the local 
community joined us. Children enjoyed face     
painting, cultural music, balloons, arts and crafts 
and not forgetting 'soak the teacher'!  

All funds will go back into curriculum resourcing. 

If you do keep your child at home, it's important to phone nursery 
on the first day. Let them know that your child won't be in and give 
them the reason. If the phone is engaged, please leave a message. 

The focus for autumn term 1 is transition back into nursery. 
This can often be a difficult time, even for returning children. 
Key workers will support children by re-establishing nursery 
routines, building independence and forming relationships 
with the teachers and with their new peers, getting to know 
each other in their family groups. 

Possible lines of enquiry we will explore (but may change    
depending on the children's interest):  

- Different types of houses and homes  

- Autumn colours and changes in the environment - autumn 
walks  

- People who help us  

- Oral health and visiting the dentist  

Books we will exploring in depth: 

- We’re Going on a Bear Hunt 

- The Colour Monster 

- Why We Go to the Dentist 

 

https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-ill-for-school/
https://www.facebook.com/JakemanNursery?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZX2Yzsz0Y8__Cxla5RW4D8GLTeO-4nHEgP3GyqMeafaMR_YJocHAi49MuHI-fmIUzMnOStxJNX1pC2VJ4tX8TCs4STjfSfen1JFNzbwDsrRDcMm8jIUM8VjLLFdsS1LFefJStr-YZnUndIiTAVlvu-DtxUF_dRcSTlCM57dAn2NRncHOXt0M2UJsbLjhuAPl90&__tn__=-
https://www.facebook.com/JakemanNursery?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZX2Yzsz0Y8__Cxla5RW4D8GLTeO-4nHEgP3GyqMeafaMR_YJocHAi49MuHI-fmIUzMnOStxJNX1pC2VJ4tX8TCs4STjfSfen1JFNzbwDsrRDcMm8jIUM8VjLLFdsS1LFefJStr-YZnUndIiTAVlvu-DtxUF_dRcSTlCM57dAn2NRncHOXt0M2UJsbLjhuAPl90&__tn__=-


 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Look at the Startwell website for more tips and 
advice:  

 https://startwellbirmingham.co.uk/about-
startwell/ 

 

The following website shares important information and 
tips on keeping children safe:  

https://capt.org.uk/ 

CAPT have put together a feature on: 

 ‘6 dangerous products to avoid this summer’. 

We tend to think ‘If I can buy it for my child, it must be safe’. 
But sadly, that isn’t always true. 

To help you spot which products to avoid this summer, 
they’ve highlighted some of the big risks to your child’s safety 
below.  

1. Magnetic water balloons 

2. Neck floats 

3. Mermaid tails and monofins 

4. Swim vests from unknown sellers 

5. Toys with easy-access button batteries 

6. Water beads 

Visit the summer safety page to read more about each 
product and scroll down for some top tips on how to shop 

safely this summer: https://capt.org.uk/6-dangerous-
products-avoid-this-summer/  

Things parents can do to support their child to come back to nursery 

in September, or if they are starting nursery for the first time: 

• Encourage children to undress and dress themselves, buttons 

and zips can be tricky and take lots of practice. This supports 

children’s confidence and independence, as well as fine and 

gross motor skills. 

• Encourage children to drink from an open cup (no bottles or 

beakers), support children’s independent eating using a 

spoon and folk. 

• Soothers, such as a dummy, can be very difficult to part with, 

but start by having short times where you encourage your 

child to not have their dummy and increase the time slowly. 

This will support your child to cope without a dummy while 

they are at nursery and support them when it is time to part 

with the dummy for good. 

• Encourage children to wash their hands after toileting or a 

nappy change, or before eating. This supports their hygiene 

routines. 

• Support children to tidy up by 

putting their toys back in a  

basket, this helps them to   

understand about taking care 

of their environment. 

• Use everyday opportunities to 

talk about what children can 

see, smell and hear. This     

supports their senses. 

• Share a book every day, talk about the pictures, what is going 

Startwell have created another fun 6 week summer 

challenge for 2025 which has a food and physical 

challenge for each week of the summer holidays.  

The challenges all link to the Startwell characters and 

their key messages can be shared at home.  

The summer challenge is on the final 2 pages, or click 

here to view more on the webpage: 

https://startwellbirmingham.co.uk/the-6-week-

summer-challenge-2025/ 

https://startwellbirmingham.co.uk/about-startwell/
https://startwellbirmingham.co.uk/about-startwell/
https://capt.org.uk/firework-safety/
https://capt.org.uk/6-dangerous-products-avoid-this-summer/
https://capt.org.uk/6-dangerous-products-avoid-this-summer/
https://startwellbirmingham.co.uk/the-6-week-summer-challenge-2025/
https://startwellbirmingham.co.uk/the-6-week-summer-challenge-2025/


 

 



 



 


